
August 27, 2020 
 
Dear Clerks and Council, 
I will add the following information as an addendum to my submission: 
 
Before the current occupants redeveloped the site into its current usage there was previously a 
rental house with a dilapidated shed on the property. This shed was located approximately 15 
feet due south of the line that separates 850 and 852 Sparrow Road. From my observations that 
old shed was used to store old mowers and power equipment. The property was redeveloped 
to include a parking lot and the shed was buried in the current hill to the north of that lot. I 
believe that the soil in that former location needs to be assessed for its level of toxins from old 
motor oils and other chemicals that potentially were stored in the shed. 
 
Furthermore, I suspect that the northernmost extension of the main building probably has a 
similar soil profile. In its previous use as a rental house, only the original house and the first 
addition were used for residences. The second addition was used for storage before it was 
upgraded to its present use. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Steve King 


